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June 3, 2019 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S OFFICE 

    

 

GRADE 5  PROMOTION CEREMONY 

JUNE 13, 2018 9:30 AM -11:30 AM 

We would like to take this opportunity to invite you to the fifth grade promotion 

ceremony. The ceremony will be on June 13 in the T.I.S. gymnasium. The promotion 

ceremony will be an opportunity to reflect upon this school year and wish our 5th grade 

students success in the future. Due to space constraints, no more than two people per 

family may attend the ceremony. Casual attire is preferred; children will be seated on 

the gymnasium floor during the ceremony. 
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JUNE 

 3 PTO MEETING AT BIRCH GROVE 

 5 BEACH DAY!! 

 7 GRADE 5 HANDPRINTS 

 7 GRADE THREE TO OLD STURBRIDGE VILLAGE 

 11 GRADE 5 TO STAR HILL 

 13 LAST DAY OF SCHOOL – 12:45 DISMISSAL 

 13 GRADE 5 PROMOTION CEREMONY 

 

 

  



 

PLEASE JOIN US ON AUGUST 26TH, 2019, FOR MEET AND GREET 

BEFORE THE FIRST DAY OF SCHOOL. 

 

THE MEET AND GREET GIVES PARENTS AND STUDENTS AN 

OPPORTUNITY TO MEET THEIR TEACHERS FOR THE 2019-2020 

SCHOOL YEAR, VIEW THEIR NEW CLASSROOM AND TOUR THE 

SCHOOL.   

 

THE SCHEDULE FOR THE MEET AND GREET IS AS FOLLOWS: 

  12:00-1:00 – GRADE THREE STUDENTS VISIT 

  1:00-2:00 – GRADE FOUR STUDENTS VISIT 

  2:00-3:00 – GRADE FIVE STUDENTS VISIT 



 

 
 
 
  



 
 
  



 
 
  



 
 
  



 
 
  



 

Tolland Public Schools                     51 Tolland Green 
    Tolland, Connecticut 06084 

 

  

Tolland Intermediate School                96 Old Post Road  

James Dineen, Principal     Tolland, Connecticut 06084  

Jennifer Merritt, Asst. Principal     (860) 870-6885 – Office 
        (860) 872-7126 - Fax 
 

 

    Grade 5 Promotion Ceremony Invitation 

April 12, 2019 

Dear Fifth Grade Families, 

In just a few short months, your child will be getting ready to leave Tolland Intermediate School and 

continue their educational adventures as a middle schooler.  As the year comes to a close, we will be 

hosting a Fifth Grade Promotion Ceremony on the morning of June 13th.  More information will be 

forthcoming as we get closer to promotion, but there are many preparations that we begin now in order 

to provide a wonderful experience for our students and their families.  

Each year, we create a slideshow with student photographs that will be presented during the promotion 

ceremony.  As part of the slideshow, we would like to show a baby picture of each fifth grader.  Please 

use one of the two following options:  Send in a printed photograph of your child OR e-mail a baby 

picture to klester@tolland.k12.ct.us.  Please be sure to check which option you are using on the form 

below.  Each printed picture will be scanned and returned.  Your child’s name and teacher’s name 

should be on the back of the picture or included in the subject line of the e-mail.   

Regardless of the submission option you chose, please return the lower portion of this document, as we 

do need written permission for using your child’s pictures (baby and candids) in the slideshow. Please be 

advised that granting permission also pertains to allowing your child’s photograph to be distributed, as 

copies of the presentation will be available to each fifth grader after the promotion ceremony.  Please 

return the form and submit your picture by Friday, May 10, 2019.  

Sincerely, 

 

James Dineen 
Principal 

mailto:klester@tolland.k12.ct.us


 

Grade 5 Promotion Ceremony Photograph Release Waiver 

 

Student Name:  ________________________________  Homeroom Teacher: ____________________ 

 

_____ I want photographs of my child to be included in the presentation. 

_____ I do not want photographs of my child to be included in the presentation.   

______I have e-mailed my child’s picture as instructed above      ______My child’s picture is enclosed 

 

Parent/Guardian Signature: _________________________________________________________ 

 

  



 

 

Dear Parents, 

Each year, the exiting 5th grade students stamp their handprints on the hallways and doors of 

TIS.  We will stamp handprints on Friday, June 7  beginning at 9:00.  We have the process down 

to a science and with the right number of volunteers we can finish the entire 5th grade in about 

90 minutes.  Please consider volunteering to help with this activity.  If you are able to help, 

please complete the appropriate portion of the permission slip below.  All volunteers will be 

notified either way by May 31.  ALL STUDENTS WILL NEED A PERMISSION SLIP TO PARTICIPATE 

IN THIS ACTIVITY.  Questions can be directed to Tonya Lyon at Lyonnos@comcast.net.   

Tonya Lyon and Adrienne Ernest 

***************************************************************************** 

Please complete and return the permission slip below no later than Wednesday, May 29. 

My child _____________________________________________, has my permission to stamp 

his/her handprint with latex paint on a chosen hallway wall at TIS.     

Homeroom Teacher _____________________________________________________________ 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

Parent Signature 

________________________________________________________ is available to help on 

June 7 at 9:00. 

I can be reached at (phone or email) ________________________________________ 

 

 

mailto:Lyonnos@comcast.net


 

FROM THE NURSE’S OFFICE 

Hello from the nurse’s office , 
It’s getting to the end of the year fast here at Tolland Intermediate School. 
It has been a busy year here at the health room.  
Just some reminders for the end of the year. 
If your child has medication in our health room, it will need to be picked up by June 13th, the last 
day of school at 2pm. The parent/guardian of students with medication in school will also 
receive a robo call on June 10th so they have ample time to arrange pickup. Office is open 8am 
daily. 
The State of CT and BOE policy 5120 say that after June 13th any remaining medication not 
picked up will be discarded.  
When the medication is picked up we will provide parents with paperwork needed for upcoming 
2019/2020 year, to make it more convenient for  all MD orders/parent consents/or pertaining 
health information forms to be done during summer and be ready for start of school. 
Feel free to ask the nurses any questions you may have by contacting them at 860-870-6891 
Ext 2.  
Here are some flyers from National Association of School Nurses on Back to School Family 
Checklist (especially if your child has medication needs or health concerns) and helpful tips that 
other schools may use for attendance tips and when to send your child to school. Power School 
generates letters after 5 absences (9 unexcused absences are allowed by State of CT and 
BOE). MD notes will excuse days for illness, and dental MD notes excuse time of appointments. 
Attendance refers to 4 hours of academic learning daily per State of CT. 
The Power school attendance letters are generated to remind parents of days missed from 
academic learning. Of course there are circumstances that change things. Always feel free to 
call the administration, health room or office to discuss Power School rules.  
As we are heading to the finish fast know that we as nurses are here for to support all the 
students and their families to the best of our abilities.  
860-870-6891 Ext 1 for absences and Ext 2 for nurses. 
Rose Hierl RN and Susan Trimble LPN 

 

 

 

  



 



 



 

 



 



 

The “summer slide” is an all-too-common frustration for teachers and parents. Students who don’t read 
during the summer are likely to lose crucial ground. 

Help prevent your child from the “summer slide” and provide them with opportunities to strengthen 
reading skills during the break from school. Here are some suggestions 

 

Have your child read 20+ minutes each day. 

Research proves that reading just 20 minutes each day outside of school can increase a student’s vocabulary by 
almost 2 million words!  

 

Set a good example. 

When your child sees you reading and enjoying a book, magazine, or newspaper, you are sending a message that 
reading is an important and valuable activity.  

 

Read with your child. 

Introduce a variety of book genres and writing styles. 

  

Read for different purposes. 

Reading a recipe or directions for assembling a toy are fun ways of incorporating reading into everyday activities.  

Make reading and writing a regular part of your daily home activities. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

   

 



If reading isn’t one of your child’s top priorities, consider setting up an incentive program to help them stay 
motivated. 

Make reading and writing a regular part of your daily home activities. 

If reading isn’t one of your child’s top priorities, consider setting up an incentive program to help them stay 
motivated. 

Talk to your child about what he or she is reading. 

Ask open-ended questions such as, “What do you think about that story?” or, “What would you have done if you 
were that character?” to encourage meaningful discussions.  

Visit your public library. 

Most community libraries run summer reading programs to inspire and engage students of all ages. 

 

 Play word games. 

Play games such as thinking of different words to describe the same things.  

 

Set limits for screen time. 

Reducing screen time creates opportunities for reading. 

 

 

www.readingplus.com 
All Rights Reserved.      Copyright © 2017 Taylor Associates/Communications, Inc. 

 

 

  

 

http://www.readingplus.com/


 

 
 
TOLLAND MIDDLE SCHOOL PTO IS 
LOOKING FOR OFFICERS FOR THE 2019-
2020 SCHOOL YEAR.  PLEASE CONTACT 
LESLIE PRIOR AT:  
firedogemb@comcast.net 
 
 
  
 

  

mailto:firedogemb@comcast.net


 

 

TEPTO FAMILY 

 
 

Walk, run, wheel, skip or hop… 

 thru an (untimed) 1 mile course.  

Start wearing white, finish with color ! 

 

Along the route, participants pass through vibrant color zones, making it a “colorful 

experience.”  Each pre-registered participant is provided with a single powder color packet that 

will be thrown in the air for a final color celebration at the finish line. 
 

Where: Birch Grove Field 

When: June 8, 2019 at 10:30 am 

Why: Fun! * 

* All Tolland Elementary PTO funds raised during the 2018/2019 school year are applied towards the Birch Grove and Tolland Intermediate 

Community for the 2019/2020 school year. These funds provide field trips, assemblies, recess equipment, teacher stipends, technology and 
classroom materials, new library books and SO MUCH MORE! Please come support our schools! 



 

 
 

TEPTO Color Fun Run  

Registration DUE by May 20, 2019 

 

Complete the following information and return to school with payment.  
ALL PARTICIPANTS MUST PRE-REGISTER!  

 

Date of Event: June 8, 2019 
Check in Time: 9:30 am - 10:30 am 

 Start Time: 10:30 am 
 

Registration fee: $15 per participant.  

Includes a tshirt and individual color packet.  

 

Name: ________________________________     
T-shirt Size: SELECT ONE -   

YOUTH - Small Medium Large or ADULT - Small Medium Large XL 2XL  
 

Name: ________________________________     
T-shirt Size: SELECT ONE  

YOUTH - Small Medium Large or ADULT - Small Medium Large XL 2XL  
 

Name: ________________________________     
T-shirt Size: SELECT ONE  

YOUTH - Small Medium Large or ADULT - Small Medium Large XL 2XL  
 

Name: ________________________________     
T-shirt Size: SELECT ONE  

YOUTH - Small Medium Large or ADULT - Small Medium Large XL 2XL  



 

Phone:______________________   
 

*****Please be sure to include an email address so that you can receive any 
necessary details prior to the event. 

 

Email:_______________________________________________ 
 

Optional: Extra Color Packet: _________x $3 (payment due with registration / offer ends 05/20/18)  
 

Signature: ___________________________________________________ 
 

Payment may be in the form of cash or check; payable to TEPTO 
 

 

Contact Bethany Lescoe with any questions: bethanylescoe@gmail.com or 860-836-6890 
 

  

 

  

mailto:bethanylescoe@gmail.com


C.E.R.T. Training Announced for May & June 

You are invited to join your friends and neighbors as they participate in Community Emergency 

Response Team (C.E.R.T.) training classes. Tolland Emergency Management is pleased to 

announce the newest C.E.R.T. class training schedule: 

 

C.E.R.T. participants learn valuable skills such as: How to recognize hazards that are most likely 

to affect your home, workplace, and neighborhood, steps you can take to prepare for a disaster, 

identifying and reducing potential fire hazards in your home and what to do when disaster 

strikes. 

 

C.E.R.T. participants also learn how to: Assist Emergency Management and First Responders in 

meeting the needs of the community during disasters and learn to be part of an important team 

serving the community. 

 

If you are interested in this exciting opportunity please email keuliano@tolland.org with your 

name, address and telephone number to reserve your seat. Class size is limited, be sure to reserve 

your seat by May 10th. 

All classes will be held at the Tolland Fire Department Training Center located at 191 Merrow 

Road, Tolland, Connecticut. 
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Dear Tolland Parents,  

The Tolland Project Graduation committee is asking parents of students in grades 

K-11 to consider making a donation of any amount to help fund the ALL-NIGHT 

graduation party that is FREE for seniors.  Time passes in the blink of an eye and 

soon your child will be graduating too.  Parents of seniors may donate if they 

wish, but there’s no obligation.  Many businesses in Tolland and neighboring 

towns have already given money to support this special event.   With your help, 

we can provide a SAFE place for our young adults to celebrate their 

accomplishments with friends before leaving for college and the work force. 

Donations can be made 2 ways: 

1. Check payable to Tolland Project Graduation; PO Box 366; Tolland, CT 06084 

2. With PayPal to TollandProjectGrad@gmail.com 

Please feel free to reach out to Dan Carmody (860) 874-5597 with any questions. 

 

Thank you for your anticipated support for our mission: 

Keeping our graduates safe since 1987 

TPG, Inc. is a federally registered 501(c)(3) non-profit organization. 

Donations are tax deductibleur NEW website www.tollandsoccerclub.org to  

mailto:TollandProjectGrad@gmail.com


 

 

  



register 

Tolland Intermediate School 

Photo Release Form 

2018/2019 

Please do not release any photos of my student in the 

following media 

(check all that apply): 

 

_____ Yearbook 

 

_____ Outside Media Sources 

 

_____Tolland Public Schools Superintendent’s Bulletin/T.I.S. Digital Backpack 

 

 _____ Tolland Intermediate School Website 

 

***This form does not need to be returned if photos 

can be used in any of the above areas. 

Name________________________________________ 

Parent/Guardian Signature_______________________ 



 

UPCOMING SPIRIT DAYS 

 
NOVEMBER 20 - HAT DAY 

          
 
DECEMBER 20 - CRAZY SWEATER DAY 

 

       
 
JANUARY 11  - DECADES DAY 

           
 
FEBRUARY 1 - SPORTS TEAM DAY 

   
 
MARCH 1  DR. SEUSS DAY/BOOK CHARACTER DAY 

 

 



 
 
APRIL 2   - AUTISM AWARENESS DAY 

      Wear blue! 
 
APRIL 12  - COLLEGE DAY 

        
 
APRIL 22  - EARTH DAY  

       Wear green! 
 
MAY 10   - TEACHER LOOK-ALIKE DAY!! 

 

MAY 24   - PATRIOTIC DAY        
 
JUNE 5 (TBD) - BEACH DAY     

          
 



 

  



 

 

  



 



Tolland Middle School Student Government 

Invites all TIS 5th & TMS 6th graders to a 

 

  



  





 

  



 

 
 

 

The End 


